Minutes of meeting held on 13th January 2005

Present: T Chapman, S Giles, H Hunt, J Williams (clerk) N Williams(arrived 8.30)

Apologies: S Burfoot

There were two parishioners in attendance.

Minutes of the meeting held on 11th  November 2004 were confirmed & signed.

Matters arising.
S Giles asked for clarification of new licensing procedures. T Chapman said he was unable to furnish further details as the a phone call to West Berks offices had informed that the new forms have not yet been printed & that further info will be forthcoming at a later date.
Village Hall update.
T Chapman reported that a letter had been sent to the builder before Christmas asking him when he could start work on the disabled access. As yet there has been no reply. The clerk agreed to contact him again.

The clerk was asked to write to Awards for All requesting an extension to our grant to the end April 2005.

T Chapman reported that the Village Hall working party had made no further progress but has a meeting at end January 2005 after M r Chapman’s meeting with DEFRA.

A full update will be put in to The Leaflet as soon as possible.

Planning.

The developers of Warren Farm have applied to have Section 7 of planning rules relaxed.

This would effectively give the developers a free hand to apply for further buildings on the site. Both Aldworth Parish Council & West Berks have opposed this action. The application has now been forwarded to the Secretary of State for arbitration.
Fences.

H Hunt reported that the rabbit fencing, on footpath beside The Bell, was an improvement but is still too loose & is not child friendly. T Chapman has spoken to P Walters who has said that it is up tp West Berks to do any further work T Chapman to contact West Berks.

Precept
The clerk reported that our current bank balance stands at £7749.90. The building work will require most of this. S Giles reported that last year’s precept was set high to take this into account. This year the precept has been set lower at £3800.00
Parish Plan.

A document has been received outlining the layout and implementation of a Parish Plan.

This is an optional scheme which will outline how it is hoped the village will develop and progress in the future. It was felt that this is not a priority at the moment as all our efforts are going in to the village hall development for the forseeable future. H Hunt has taken the document to study further.

Parishioner’s Concerns.

Mrs Pauline Sheppard has submitted alist of concerns for the Parish Council’s attention.

a) Some old Water Board signs have been left  down by the church for many months. These are unsightly. Can they be removed? T Chapman reported that he had tried to remove them but they are covering a large and potentially dangerous hole, The clerk to contact the Water Board to ask for repairs to properly finished and the signs removed.
b) An old car wreck has been dumped on the side of the road by the rear entrance to Fayleys. Can it be removed? Clerk to contact West Berks.

c) There is a lot of mud on the Reading road where the Yattendon Estates have been logging. This has effectively reduced the road to one lane which is dangerous. T Chapman to contact N Petter at Yattendon to seek action.

d) Can the phone numbers of both the Parish Council chairman & clerk be put on the village notice board along with the contact number of the key holder of the notice board. The clerk to implement.
e) Can plans and progress on village hall be included in the Leaflet on a regular basis to keep parishioners fully informed. T Chapman to action as soon as there are concrete developments.
f) There has been another accident near 4 Points Cottage. Can the delimiting sign which is currently sited before the road narrows substantially be moved a short distance to where the road widens? The clerk to write to the Highways Dept.

g) Mrs Shepperd reported that funds towards the village hall have been raised at the     Saturday Stalls and she asked if a bank account has been set up for hall funds. T Chapman reported that we have a Millennium Fund account, inactive, but still in existence .This will be renamed and reactivated. T Chapman to contact bank..

An e mail has been received from Mr D Sheppard, a parishioner, asking if the Parish Council have received any communication about the proposed changes to the system of travel for Senior Citizens currently in place in West Berks. Mrs Sheppard reported that proposed changes could have an adverse effect on The Downland Volunteer Group who currently use these tokens towards hospital and medical transport for many of  our  elderly people who do not have access to their own transport. There was a discussion on the various pros and cons of the changes and the form was completed asking that the current system be maintained.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.10pm

The next meeting was set for Thursday 10th March 2005
